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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Janice Lee, Linda Mahi, Scott Olsen, Tom Roza, Ni To, Bret Watson, Linda Robinson(Observer)

The January 2010 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on January 13, 2010 in the Foothill Carriage House and was conducted by Janice Lee

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Janice Lee called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The December meeting minutes were approved 

2) Treasurer’s Report
Total Ending Balance 12/30/09……….….$11,498.71

3) Negotiation News
Janice Lee reported there has been no progress to report on any negotiations between the unions and District management.  Tom Roza encouraged the senators to contact their union bargaining units and request a status on when negotiations will begin.

4) Classified Retreat Volunteers
Janice Lee will ask Hieu Nguyen to be on the committee.  Volunteers for the retreat should contact Janice Lee.

5) De Anza Planetarium Sponsorship
If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Planetarium, they should contact the Planetarium staff for details.

6) Establish Student Scholarship 2009-2010
Currently, the donation form states a $5/month minimum donation.  It was agreed to change the form to state that $5 is a recommended donation amount, and $2/month is the minimum donation amount.   It was also recommended that the form state there were other ways to make donation such as one-time donations via check.  
7) Banner Update
Tom Roza reported that Banner/HR-Payroll went live Jan 1, 2010.  Banner/Student & Financial Aid are scheduled to Go Live March 1, 2010.  For Banner/Student, registration for Summer Qtr 2010 will begin in May 2010.  Implementation plans for Banner/DegreeWorks and Banner/Advancement are underway.  Student & Contract employees are using Banner/Online time entry.  Classified and faculty staff will continue to use Liquid Office until further notice.  
8) Christmas Pot Luck
Janice Lee commented on the rousing success of the Christmas Pot Luck especially the musical portion of the program.  A thank you was extended to all who helped put the event together.  

7) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

A newsletter was published during December in time for the Christmas Pot Luck.  

Employee of the Month

A candidate for January has been nominated and will be awarded.

New Hire Committee

No new hires identified by Employment Services.  

8)  District Committee Reports

Budget

A preliminary budget has been issued by the State of California.  $23 million in cuts to community colleges is contained in the proposed budget consisting of reductions of $13 million for part-time faculty and $10 million for EOPS are proposed.  Because part-time faculty compensation is defined thru negotiations, any reductions will have to be re-negotiated.  Student fees to be maintained at $17 for schools on quarter systems.  
Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report provided

HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

No report provided

EIS Steering Committee

See Banner Update section

 9)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
Dawn Allshouse commented on a Foothill report that the Financial Aid department is setting up a food pantry donation program for students from low-income and disadvantaged families.  Thos interested should contact the Foothill/Financial Aid department.  
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on February 10, 2010 in the Foothill/Carriage House conference room.  Janice Lee adjourned the meeting.
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